
Fletcher Prouty 
	 9/17/91 

4201 Aruchtree 8tace 
Alexandria, VA 22304 

Dear Fletch, 

Ae always, your letter of the 11th is'interesting and, as always, there is in what 

I'd like to go into and now can't. For example, the interesting things yoisaid about the 

movie Stone is making and the devotion to detail. What I think you do not realize is that 

he presented this movie as a recording of their "his-ory" for the people in which he'd 

tell them "who" killed their President, "why" and "how." It wan not until he learned 

about Lardner's story that he started backtracking on this. Ile launched it anfd got the 

funding for it as non—fiction and that it is not and cannot be. Yet to continue the false 

representation of it there has been simply enormous attention to detail, some quite costly 

and contentious. And not necessary in a work uoll-non—fiction. Be can't take back the rep-
. 

reeentations he ha13 made and ho can t make a movie based on &Lrrison's book and Marrs' 

compendium of the various theories and not be deceiving and misleading the people and 

making a false history of his own preference. 

On our losing weight: I've lost some but I'm the same size and the difference is that 

from inactivity I've swapped a little muscle for quite a bit of fat. 

Those whew wanted him out of the way, words you address to the German banker, can also 

be ap:Aied to JAC. But the multitude thin "those" is! And we doanot knew enough to eli-

minate most or to incriminate any to the exclusion of others. This is because there never 

was any real inve,tigation. 

(Your mention of geese is interesting, "like Canada geese deciding to go south..." 

This and flying north are botilinstictive with geese, as with all fowl, and i'f I recall 

correctly, it it is triggered by light stimulation of the pituitary. But it is not a 

conscious decision by them and it is so powerful that the parents will and do abandon their 

young when the time comes to fly south if the young arR not fully fledged.) 

While I am inclined to believe that a bullet struck in the grassy area, we actually 

do not have proof of thin and the object in the picture said to show it apdeare to be too 

large for a bullet, I have no knowledge of the "villages" in which you say assassins are 

trained and I do think it would be quite useful if you would find the time to type up what 

you say and learned there and what you heard about them and their profession. ;.ild be quite 

interested and I think Wrone and a local historian and dear fried, Jerry ,,;:plinight, also 

would be. 

You are correct, the flying machine I saw when a boy, at Giuseppe Bellanca's plant/ 

airport near New Castle, DL, was then referred to as an "autogiro."LYrecollection is that 

it was shaped like the commerical planes of that era, looked mostly like one. 

I du not believe that Beschloss and liangold were paid by the CIA. Each had his own 

interest. tiangold got what made his book andffeechlose is one of the whores who have career 

interests. But I call to your attention that Marigold's book pins it all on Use Angleton, 



as Woodward's did on Casey, and each was institutional exculpation, If I am correct, and 

I've writtrerameold and he has not denied it - or responded at all- then the CIA. was 

repaid as it wanted to be. 

e, the Bay of Figs, the CIA (meaning those fartherest to the right in it) did select 
those who were to have been the political leadership, they also had Bent writing a con-

etitution for their "free" Cuba. 

kbr reference to what I'd understood about Navy planes protecting the B268 did not 

refer to their first attack. They then did not get all Castro's jet trainers. It is py 

understanding that under pressure and belately JFK gave permission for the Navy planes to 

go with the B268 for that one time at the time of the invasion and it was then that they 

were an hour lute. I see you roe ll the date, 4/16/61. It was prohibited but wamn t much 

else done then and since? 148iave not seen any published reference to the L'undy call or to 

Taylor's letters 	the ?resident of 6/13/61 And if you can provide a copy ltd certainly 

like to have it'on file. Thanks if you can. 

On the garden cart, we both remember Archimedes. I can_t handle any real wiight now 

but when I was not inr■rm I also used leverage to lift h4 loadd;I could roll in. Only I 

have a considerably larger cart, 20" wheels, steel body, and I'd roll massive chuncks of 

trunk in, move and stack them where I wanted them, and then pplit them. Even when 1
  had 

to sit down and had to replace the maul with an engineer's hammer uhen I had to sit. And 

loved it! But when I have boys helping now they lack such knowledge. I hid to show them how 

to load easily what they could not lift. And I mean high-school atheletes. 

Glad you have consulting work that interests you - and that it pays. I do a fair 

amount, make no charge for it, and almost always I'm trying to help those with whom I do 

not agree. So, you are licky! 

Thanks and our best, 



4201 Peachtree Place, Alexandria, VA 22304 	Sep 11,1991 

Harold Weisberg 
7627 Old Receiver Rd 
Frederick, MD 21702 

Dear Harold, 

I have wanted to get back to your July 17th letter for some time. 
Shortly after it arrived the Oliver Stone band of gypsies pulled 
their caravan into town, and the first morning they were ready to 
work, they sent a car out here for me at 5:15. That's earlier 
than I have gotten up for years. But, I made it and for the next 
two weeks we were busy while they did their filming. 

The thing that interested me the most was the meticulous 
attention they paid to detail. When they had a man sitting at a 
desk, back in 1963, the calendar in his office was 1963. The 
visible letters on his desk were 1963 and all the rest. Their art 
staff is unbelievable. 

As far as the filming was concerned about all they had for the 
Washington scene were parts that were played by Kevin Costner and 
Donald Sutherland. Of course they used a lot of extras. 

It was an interesting experience for me_ Then they blew out of 
town as they had come...heading for California and the task of 
putting all the film they had taken into some useful sequence. I 
guess they are going to try to get it ready for December. 

Thanks for your words about David Wrone. I have corresponded with 
him a bit and have met him once, and hold him in high regard. I'm 
pleased to have his address. 

Well, we both spend too much time trying to keep awaay from the 
doctors, and you have used the correct word...in the process you 
get "feeble". Right now I am trying to stay away from the 
Doctor's office all I can and gradually to regain strength and 
the ability to eat. I have lost forty pounds (I don't want it 
back) and it just makes me weak. Oh well, we both know all those 
stories. Actually I don't feel too bad. I just have to rest and 
do things slowly. 

I like the way you go back to the "cui bond" factor with the JFK 
and related activity. About two years ago the President of 
Deutchesbank in Frankfort, Germany...perhaps the No. 1 banker in 
Europe, and one of the greatest in the world...Dr. Alfred 
Herrhausen was gunned down on the street as he was being driven 
to his office. In his briefcase, among other things, was a speech 
that he was to have delivered in New York City four days later at 
the "Arthur Burns Memorial Dinner." Herrhausen had just led his 
bank in the acquisition of the big Morgan Grenfell banking 
business in London. This was an enormous deal. He was in the 
leadership for the planning of the new European Community, the 
leadership of the Eastern bloc, and work with the dissolving 
USSR. Yet almost nothing appeared in the papers. He was killed. A 
nebulous gang of terrorists was blamed, and that was that. 

I obtained an exact copy of his speech. About two weeks later the 
New York Times printed his "speech." It was not only edited but 



it was drasatically changed. Now, who wanted Herrhausen killed? 
Who was afraid of his speech? Who changed it? Those street 
"Terrorists." Of course not. Some group wanted him out of the 
way. Banking structure, in Europe, has changed significantly 
since his death. How was he killed, and by whom? Cui bono. 

It is all too easy to call for a team of professionals, i.e. 
mechanics. They do the job anonymously. No one knows who they are 
and no one knows who hired them. No one dares to attempt to find 
out; but those who wanted him out of the way certainly 
benefitted, "Take that stone out of my shoe." 

JFK was murdered that way. Certain of the Power Elite, as 
Buckminister Fuller calls them, wanted him removed. Others would 
not stand in the way. There is no vote. It's a simple consensus. 
They know how to get to the middle man. He knows how to get to 
the agent of the mechanics. They do the job. There is no way that 
any individual can be identified, and at the same time an 
enormous cover story is created to protect the whole thing. The 
people who administer the cover story are just doing their job. 
They didn't kill "Nobody." So it is "cui bono" without question. 
It is a group consensus...like Canada geese deciding to go south. 
A decision; but which one made it? As you say, there is not now 
and never will be any way to pin-point the actual murderer. Even 
to the point that I believe that the missed shots that hit the 
grass are the evidence that each person in the team of mechanics 
will be able to say, "My bullets went in the grass, etc." This is 
a major, world-wide, highly skilled profession. I have been to a 
"village" where they and their families live, are trained, and 
await calls for duty...many duties, not just assassination. 

As for the chopper ride I had with Lansdale to Ft Dietrick. I do 
not believe it was the same one. Our failure was in a bearing and 
it happened at just about the time we had arrived at the D.C. 
Beltway end of Route 270. We set down quickly at the edge of the 
road. The bearing was heavily greased, and we continued. Police 
kept the scene clear. I recall no visitors, and we went on our 
way. That was more than enough for me. I do not like choppers. 

You mention the Spaniard who had a machine at about the time Igor 
Sikorski was first flying his. De Cierva actually built an 
autogiro, not a helicopter. In other words it had a forward 
Propeller, and a rotor that gave it lift above the small wing. IL 
could take off and land in small areas; but it could not auto-
rotate, take off vertically, nor land vertically. I saw the 
autogiro at the Chicago World's Fair, if my memory is correct. I 
saw Sikorski in Connecticut where he was building his machine. 
Whereas De Cierva's machine had no power for a vertical lift. It 
is interesting to have you go back that far into history to come 
up with that stuff. I taught "Aeronautics" at Yale, and then 
wrote the first book on the subject for College ROTC use by the 
newly established Air Force, in 1949. 

What I do know about writers paid by the CIA, is that I knew many 
who were doing that work while I was in the business. When I meet 
writers later who do not seem to have the experience, and 
knowledge to do what they are writing...I have a pretty good idea 
that they have been paid by the CIA to do the best they can. This 
assures the CIA that they will never write anything that the 
agency does not approve of. I believe Beschloss fits that 



category, and perhaps Mangold. 

You have come up with the correct interpretation of the Bay of 
Pigs plan. First, it was never intended to be an "Invasion." Ike 
would hear nothing of that. Nixon pushed it because he believed 
he would be elected in Nov 60 and that he could push it. The 
training program became an "invasion" plan before Ike left 
office. Neither he nor JFK were really briefed on what would be 
done; but the CIA had selected the political leadership for Cuba. 

They believed that if the exiles could be put on the beach, any 
beach, and stay there for 72 hours that an appeal to the OAS 
would be honored and then the OAS (Mainly USA) could go in there 
lawfully and back up that new government and throw Castro out. So 
the operational plan was drawn up by competent Marines. It called 
for destroying all of Castro's combat capable aircraft first, 
then putting the Brigade on the beach with weapons enough for 
25,000 uprising Cubans (CIA's estimate). All the brigade was 
supposed to do was exist for 72 hours. Actually they came close; 
but they lost all their weapons and vehicles because Castro's 
aircraft were not destroyed by the B-26's from Nicaragua as a 
result of that ridiculous call from Bundy to Cabell. (I'll t ry 
to find that Bundy OpEd item from the NY Times for you.) 

When we are close to a country, such as Iran, Libya, Jordan, 
Iraq, etc. we select men for training in this country. It is all 
kinds of training: to run an airline, to run a bank, to operate 
radar, to sabotage and kill. They go back and are placed in key 
positions in the host country and are called "CIA assets." We did 
this from 1949 through 1979 in Iran. 

Then, when the government of one of those countrys falls by a 
coup d'etat this training is not wasted. The new leaders, some of 
whom may be these same guys, make use of all this valuable skill 
and training. Only now when they are used somewhere in another 
country, instead of being kept quiet as a "CIA" asset they are 
now called "Arab Terrorists"...the same guys. Of course they are 
good. We trained them and equipped them. 

I know a guy, from Iran, we put in a key job with a Washington 
bank. Then he went back to Iran and they got him a big job with 
the World Bank. He's in a key job and has been looked upon as a 
Khomeni man. He was one of ours before Khomeni. We have trained 
tens of thousands of men this way...all over the world. Vang Pao 
the famous rebel leader, and drug runner from Loas is one of 
those. I recall Vang Pao coming into our Secretary of Defense 
level offices in the Pentagon in the Sixties. Now he is one of 
the biggest drug operators. Same guy. 

In your letter, you went back to the Navy planes that were 
allegedly supposed to have protected the 5-26's during the Bay of 
Pigs operation. That is CIA anti-JFK propaganda. Here's how it 
was supposed to work. 

JFK approved the Marines' tactical plan for the invasion that 
began with the "Total destruction of Castro's combat-capable 
aircraft before the Brigade hit the beach." Because the total 
destruction meant that there would be no Castro combat aircraft 
in the air there was no need for Navy planes to protect the B-
26's. The B-26's would have had no opposition. 



This is important because at that time our covert operations were 
under the direction of NSC 5412 that absolutely prohibited the 
use of military units or equipment in covert operations. JFK did 
not have the descretion to use Navy aircraft...unless he had 
convened the NSC and gone through the elaborate process of 
nullifying the long-time directive "5412." We all knew that. And 
because everyone at the meeting that Sunday, Apr 16, 1961 knew 
that, this is why they all approved the B-26 strike before dawn 
to destroy those last three aircraft. 

When the whole thing collapsed because of the Bundy call the CIA 
and many of the Cubans began this story about navy planes. Of 
course the navy planes could have done it, but they were not 
needed and they were not permissible. When Gen Taylor, Adm Burke, 
Allen Dulles and Bobby met during Apr-May-June 1961 and reviewed 
the whole thing, they came up with the Bundy call as the basic 
reason for the failure. They did...unanimously. See "Taylor 
Letter to the President" June 13, 1961 from JFK Library files. 

You hit the nail on the head about "pushing" my garden cart. My 
yard is small. I push the cart with small loads and on the level. 
I pull the cart up any incline, and I set it on end and put a bag 
of fertilizer (or other heavy item) on its front end and then tip 
it back levering the load into the cart. No lift! That's good for 
up to 100 pounds. It's a great cart. 

As I may have told you, I do consultant work from time to time. I 
like it. It keeps me going and gives me new things to work on. I 
have been busy with a major project that is a Phase Two of one I 
had done a long time ago. It pays well, keeps me busy, but I get 
far behind on correspondence and other such things. I find that 
all a guy needs is a computer and a FAX machine, and he'll have 
more work than he can handle. 

Ciao, always glad to hear from you, 

L. Fletcher Prouty 


